
 
James E. Berg 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
Please pass a single-payer system in Vermont.  Please do whatever it takes.  The 
state needs it; the country needs it. You must not hesitate until it is done.  I believe it 
CAN work.  I write as one who already has excellent health coverage through my 
work, but I think it is wrong that health care is not a right.  I think it is wrong that I, or 
anyone else, must depend on an employer, or be wealthy to afford it.   
 
Sincerely, 
James E. Berg 
 
James Berg 
29 South Street 
Middlebury, VT 05753 

 


